

A strategic alliance of Presbyterian Frontier Fellowship and The Outreach Foundation

June 2012

Dear Friends of The Antioch Partners (TAP),

We are blessed and honored to partner with men and women of God like yourselves who are passionate about God's mission. We would like to introduce you to others who are dedicated to achieving TAP's vision. Keith, Bill, Rob, Ken, D'Ann, Jen and Greg are all members of the TAP Board and play a vital role in the sustainability and growth of TAP. Each has a unique story and valuable mission experience, and we believe God has brought them together "for such a time as this" to provide the governance and direction TAP needs. As you pray for TAP, pray also for these Board Members whose leadership is so important for TAP.



Keith Vandegrift is married to Lana Bell and they have four children. He currently serves as the Associate Pastor for Missions at First Presbyterian Church of Boulder, Colorado and has been in this role for 12 years. Prior to this he served as Director of Missions at Wabash Presbyterian Church in the Seattle area for 9 years. Keith de-

cided to pursue missions work in the local church after serving as a missionary in Honduras. His passion is helping connect local congregations to the work of the Kingdom of God in local outreach, short-term mission projects, and the support of long-term vocational missionaries, and especially indigenous workers in other cultures and countries.

Jen Haddox is the Associate Director of World Mission Initiative (WMI) at Pittsburgh Theological Seminary. Jen also serves as the area supervisor for Perspectives on the World Christian Movement classes in Western PA, coordinates short-term mission experiences for students at PTS, and provides mission resources and teaching to local congregations. Jen was called by God to mission ministry as a high school student on a youth mission trip and

since then has been passionately calling others to get involved in God's mission in the world. Prior to her work at WMI, Jen served as a pastor in the Lake Erie Presbytery and worked with the U.S. Center for World Mission. Jen and her husband, Mike, reaching out locally by serving as foster parents.



Bill Young grew up a Presbyterian in Mississippi. While he was working as an electrical engineer, God called him to seminary and the gospel ministry. All through his time as a pastor, he and his wife Judi



felt called to serve crossculturally. They served as Presbyterian missionaries in the Democratic Republic of the Congo and Ghana. In Ghana they worked at a lay training center in a part of the country with many unreached people groups. Upon their return from

Ghana, Bill served for seven years as the Coordinator for International Evangelism for the PC (USA). In April of 2005 Bill came to PFF as the Executive Director. Bill and Judi have three married children and eight grandchildren.

Ken Kierstead is first and foremost a husband and father. Ken and Kimber have been married for 25 years and have two children, Sam and Maggie. Ken has served in full-time ministry for 27 years starting out as a youth pastor. His



formative cross-cultural ministry has been living as a neighbor in a low-income community of Seattle, and in serving as the CEO of an inner-city community development organization in that same neighborhood. Ken is currently serving as the Sr. Director of Outreach at University Presbyterian Church as well as the Executive Director of the Fluid Foundation, a foundation whose mission is making targeted investments with indigenous partners to produce measurable sustainable change in the lives of extremely poor persons.



Rob Weingartner is Executive Director of The Outreach Foundation, a mission organization that engages Presbyterians and global partners in proclaiming the good news of Jesus Christ. The Outreach Foundation's priorities include

building the capacity of global partners, sending and supporting missionaries, caring for vulnerable children, expanding support for mission and transforming lives through mission engagement. Rob's ministry takes him across the country and around the world. Prior to coming to The Outreach Foundation, Rob pastored congregations in Indiana and Ohio. Rob and his wife, Terry, have three grown children.

Greg Roth, and his wife, Marsha, are currently serving as pastors of Centerville Presbyterian Church in Fremont, CA. They have two grown children. Greg has served on the PFF Board for twenty

years, and he has also served in many other leadership roles related to global mission. In addition to his leadership roles and many short-term ministry involvements all around the world, Greg served as a missionary in Africa for four years.



D'Ann Moore graduated from Baylor University with a degree in Marketing. After working as a retail executive in the corporate world, she married Mark Moore and shifted her focus to ministry in the home. They have two sons, Matthew and Benjamin. Subsequently, D'Ann discerned God was calling her to global missions and this has become a major



focus for her. A long time member of Highland Park Presbyterian Church (HPPC), she has served two terms as Elder and has held many leadership positions at HPPC in the missions arena and continues to give leadership in other ministry areas. She has a passion for cross-cultural mission and has led over 25 trips to Cuba, Haiti and Uganda. She was also a founding member of the Cuba Ministry Team and New Church Development Team.

Gratefully in Christ,

Hopek. Manley

Hope Manley

Administrative and Communications Coordinator

The Antioch Partners